Affordable Houses Speech

Thank you for inviting the Councillors and their spouses, we are very pleased to be here to celebrate the completion of this scheme. It has been a bit of a roller coaster. We first heard about affordable houses in 1993, but at that time did not have sufficient need to justify a scheme; although there were indications that this would increase as the next generation grew up, and would want homes of their own. At the time Hastoe came on board we had a need for five or six affordable houses.

The District planners had advised us that the most suitable site in our parish was on Council owned land behind a row of houses known as Horsecroft. We realised the existing residents of Horsecroft would be less than pleased with this; so when Hastoe consulted us on site layout we suggested that the new houses should be placed along one edge of the plot, as far away as possible from the existing houses. Planning said this was contrary to Green Belt exception rules; they must be immediately behind the Horsecroft houses.

At a public meeting organised by Hastoe to present this proposal the residents of Horsecroft were indeed very unhappy, and told us so in no uncertain terms. A residents association, complete with website, was formed to oppose the proposal. Their campaign was publicised by the local press. Such was our notoriety that Sir Bob Kerslake and his committee came to look at us. Highways then declared the site was unacceptable because the existing access was dangerous. Despite Hastoe’s best efforts no suitable alternative access could be found, so we were up the creek. No site, no houses.

 Fortunately an Abbess Roding white knight came charging to the rescue, Robert Osborn was willing to make some land available. Planning looked favourably on the plot, and objections were more muted, so it was decided to go for planning permission. Highways did their best to scupper us again, but made a last minute concession, the planning committee voted unanimously to approve, DCH Construction completed their task on time, and here we all are.

When the parish council was asked to suggest a name for the development we felt that privilege should go to Robert. We anticipated something like Osborn Close, or Osborn’s Mead, but Robert chose to honour the Bass family. They are a local family who over the years have given huge amounts of their time to the community, so it is entirely appropriate that these new homes should be named Bass Cottages.

Since their completion all the comments I have received have been positive. The consensus is that they are an attractive group of houses, well suited to their rural setting. On that happy note I will conclude with a few thank yous.

Thank you Hastoe for your energy and enthusiasm in overcoming obstacles. Thank you DCH Construction for a professional job completed on time. Thank you to my fellow councillors for their time that they have given to this project. Finally, and most importantly, thank you Robert for making this scheme possible. 

